
Monday, November 2, 1942 

Former Local Woman Dies in Fort Wayne 
Ellen Baumgartner Dies This Morning 
 
Mrs. Ellen Baumgartner, 55, wife of Millard Baumgartner, of 424 Masterson Avenue, Fort Wayne and 
a former Decatur resident, died this morning at 5 o’clock at the Methodist Hospital in Fort Wayne. 

Death was caused by apoplexy after an illness of only one day. She was born in Convoy, Ohio, but 
had resided in Decatur most of her life until 15 years ago when she moved to Fort Wayne. 

Surviving besides the husband, are the father, Charles Dibble of this city; two brothers, Herbert 
Dibble of Arizona and Bruce of Forrest, Ohio; three sisters, Mrs. Gwendolyn Vicks of Ashland, Ohio; 
Mrs. Alvena Lindeman of Tocsin and Mrs. Leah Swygart of Decatur. 

Funeral services will be held Thursday afternoon at 1 o’clock at the Mungovan Funeral Home in Fort 
Wayne and the body will be brought to Decatur for burial.  

***** 

Monday, April 6, 1942 

Ruth E. Stuckey is Bride Saturday 
Wed to Adolph Charles Ferber at Local Church 
 
In a quiet ceremony, Miss Ruth Elizabeth Stuckey, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. C. E. Stuckey and 
Adolph Charles Ferber, son of Mr. and Mrs. W. Ferber of Fort Wayne, were married on Saturday 
morning at the parsonage of the Cross Evangelical and Reformed Church. Rev. C. A. Schmid read the 
vows with a single ring service at 10 o’clock. 

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Stuckey attended the couple. 

For the rites, the bride chose a costume of beige sheer aplaca with accessories of Indiana clay. She 
wore a corsage of jonquils. Her sister-in-law was dressed in black and white crepe with accessories of 
white and wore a corsage of gardenias. 

Mrs. Ferber is a graduate of Berne High School and the Lutheran Hospital of Fort Wayne. She 
attended Indiana University Extension in Fort Wayne and was employed in Fort Wayne as a Public 
Health nurse by the Visiting Nurse League. 

Mr. Ferber is a graduate of Central High School of Fort Wayne and is employed in the shipping 
department of peter Eckrich and Sons at Fort Wayne. 

The couple left on a short wedding trip to Chicago and will be home at 3020 S. Calhoun Street, Fort 
Wayne. 
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